
 

 

The Parish of St Mary the Virgin, Nunthorpe-in-Cleveland 

Minutes of the Meeting of Parishioners held on Tuesday 26th March 2019 in the Church Hall at 

7:30 pm 
 

 

Prayers were led by the Rev’d Tessa Stephens 

 

Present: 37 parishioners 

 

Apologies: Janet Barker, Bill and Alison Columbi. 

 

Minutes of the meeting held on 27th April 2018 (published).  Acceptance was proposed and seconded.  All were in 

favour.  The minutes were signed by the Chairman. 

 

Election of Churchwardens: There were two nominations, Mike Arnott and David Young.  There being no other 

candidates, Mike and David were duly elected in accordance with Churchwardens Measure 2001 Rule 4. 

 

 

 

 

Graham Hinton 

27th March 2019 


